Historic Preservation Administrative Meeting
June 13th 7:00pm,
The Plaza Arts Center. Board Room.


Attending:  Shelagh Fagan, Larry Folk, Susan Hitchcock, Nancy Marshall

Old Business:

1. Minutes of March 14th meeting were approved

2. No news on the ordinance rewrite. Nancy suggested we email the changes again to Chris Huskins and ask if there is anything we can do to help
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3. Status of Historic Resource Survey- No progress made. Still waiting for Shelagh to schedule a meeting.

4. Recruitment of 5th HPC member. We were delighted to welcome Nancy Marshall to the HPC. We now have all 5 members but we have three who really need to roll off.

5. Preservation Month; article in newspaper. Lyn Hobbs has contacted Larry but she had illness in her family and the article has not been written.

6. Street Sign Toppers. Shelagh finally ordered these today. It was not an easy process. Larry helped measure the existing signs and we found all kinds of discrepancies. The city agreed to reverse certain signs to be on top so the historic signs could be parallel to the existing one. We ordered them in burnt sienna with the blach Plaza logo on top 

7. Design Guidelines. It was suggested we use Briarpatch Office to print additional copies of these or Office Depot. Shelagh will follow up after we know how much the street sign toppers cost. 

8. Architecture Wall for the Old School Museum-  Larry, Lyn and Shelagh worked on this and Shelagh mocked up the panels. We are stuck awaiting .jpg photos from Judy Fain’s son. Nancy will contact Judy and ask her to send the .jpg’s to Lyn. Shelagh suggested we approach this in stages and put up the basic panels and then add the timeline later.


9. Shelagh noted that she needs to take a welcome packet to the new owners on Lafayette. Susan commented that the white stones were not a positive addition to the landscape. Overall they have improved the property however.
10. We discussed the status of the Old Jail. Nancy felt that if we had the plans that were made for the Law Enforcement Museum (abandoned project about 10 years ago) that it could help a new project. Shelagh will follow up & see if she can track them down. She had lent all the documentation to Michelle Bectel and this piece was not returned with the rest. All the remaining documentation ( construction costs, grants etc) is with Terry Schwindler ( County Economic Development Director).
Nancy also felt we could contact Tytan Creates and see if they could use the building. In some capacity. Shelagh was reluctant to pursue this. Shelagh noted that the County Commissioners had indicted that they would give the Jail to the DDA if the DDA wants it. Then the DDA could possibly find a buyer or rent it out.
Nancy will contact Trevor Addison, who is replacing Billy Webster on the County Commission, to make sure he is on board with keeping the Old Jail from demolition.



NEXT MEETING IS SCHEDULED FOR JULY BUT MAY BE CANCELED IF NO COA APPLICATIONS.
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